OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING FOUNDATION, INC.
JANUARY 11, 2020- CARDINAL CENTER - MARENGO

The Foundation Chairman, Dennis Filo, called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.  Secretary Snively called the roll and the following Officers and Directors were present: 

O.S.T.A. President and SW Zone Director Tim Hunsaker, Vice President and SE Zone Director Steve Corwin, Treasurer Lisa Caplinger, SE Zone Director Ed Detty, NW Zone Director Jeff Sparks, NE Zone Directors Doug Gormley and Ron Arter, Director-at-Large Michelle Charniga, Youth Director Dave Schock, SW Zone Director and A.T.A. Delegate Michael Blair, 1st Alternate A.T.A. Delegate and Past President Robert Caplinger, and 2nd Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer.  NW Zone Director Tony Gioffre and Museum Director Betty Peterson did not attend. 

The Board reviewed the minutes from the October 19th meeting.  Doug Gormley moved to accept the minutes as written.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  Secretary Snively notified the Board that she sent get-well cards to Hall of Fame inductee Dave Berlet, and Cindy Leo of Somerlot Catering.

Financial Advisor Courtney Haning presented the interim income/expense report for January 1 - December 31, 2019.  Prior to the meeting, Courtney e-mailed the financial report to the Board for review.  The opening balance for the year was $65,318.08 and the balance at the end of December was $88,303.22.  With Courtney retiring from the Board, 
Dennis Filo and Dave Schock will need to stay informed on the MidwayUSA program and how it functions.  An accountant has been hired for tax reporting and will be especially helpful with the draws from the MidwayUSA funds.  Courtney reported that his Foundation business is officially done other than wrapping up the tax return, the trap replacements and amending contracts.  Dennis asked for clarification on the correct MidwayUSA mailing address.  Secretary Snively reminding the Board that memorial envelopes are available for Foundation donations and everyone should have some on hand for funerals/memorials.  With a move to accept the treasurer’s report by Director Gormley and a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  

The Hall of Fame committee met on November 9th.   Chairman Caplinger reported that Randy Wilhelm, Dr. Ross Warren and Dr. Herb Lynn Parsons will be the 2020 inductees. Ed Detty will check into providing a 10’ x 20’ heavy-duty, pop-up tent with the O.S.T.A. logo, for the Thursday evening event.  Secretary Snively reviewed the Hall of Fame By- Laws with the Board and the minutes from the November meeting.  She spoke with several members of the Hall of Fame Committee and found out there was some confusion regarding the number of inductees they could select.  Apparently, several committee members did not completely understand the Hall of Fame By-Laws regarding voting.  She reviewed the voting procedure and the ballots with the Board.  The date of the November meeting was changed from Saturday, November 7th, as posted in the meeting minutes, to Saturday, November 14th, 2020, the 2nd Saturday in November.   Terry Mavis was selected as the new representative of the Northwest Zone on the Hall of Fame Committee.
Noreen presented the museum report for Betty Peterson.  Betty is working with Sue Kaufman to feature Aden this year, and the featured gun club will be Great Eastern.  She is going to purchase a new laptop – probably the same (or similar) to the one Noreen is using.  Betty made arrangements with Somerlot catering for the reception and is working on a few new food items.  Dave Monohan has a possible museum donation- a Boston Target Co., (June 3, 1890) vintage clay pigeon skeet.  Betty is also getting estimates from Homestead Furniture on glass display cases.  The SCTP hand-out “gift” might be custom-made clay target cookies.  She is checking on a price.  She is working on displays for the new inductees and she needs sponsors for wine, music, beer (Middletown?) and the SCTP cookies.  Secretary Snively clarified the museum/reception budget for 2020.   At the October 2019 meeting, the budget was set at “$3,000.00 – the same as last year” when in fact, last year the budget was $3,500.00.  The budget was increased and corrected in the October minutes to read $3,500.00.
Dave Schock reported that the annual youth coach’s meeting will take place next week and the 2020 coach of the year will be determined.  He will also have the new youth schedule and information to post on the website.  At this time, all SCTP target fees, both registered and non-registered, are current.  There were 22 teams at the College nationals this year – two from Ohio.  Dave is preparing a list for Noreen to post on the website.   The 7th Annual MidwayUSA Partner’s Conference was held in Missouri.  Applications were available for assistance in funding range development in 2020.  The Potterfield’s have developed an on-line manual titled “Train the Trainer” for shotguns. 
Dave has been working with our youth groups to get everyone active. With a minimum $10.00 deposit in their MidwayUSA account, they are considered active.  MidwayUSA wants the Ohio accounts to be 40% active and Dave was able to get our youth clubs up to 50%!  The higher the engagement, the more funds available.  Better team engagement equals better matching funds!  This opportunity will only be available for another year or two, so we need to take full advantage of the program.  We now have 61 active endowment MidwayUSA Ohio accounts - 48 teams were participating, 13 were not.  We have four more youth teams for the new target year.  Dave encourages the teams to use the MidwayUSA items they provide to raise funds for their accounts.  The teams can use the funds for whatever they need, except to purchase shotguns.  Dave is continually working with the coaches to make them aware of their accounts and how to develop them. 
Delegate Caplinger has completed arrangements for the E-Z-GO golf cart (black) and the aluminum trailer that will be raffled as our annual fundraiser.  Noreen will order the tickets.  She has the necessary O.S.T.A. decals for the cart and trailer. 

The MidwayUSA Give-A-Way items are ordered:

2 sets of Pilla glasses

1 Winchester–matte nickel finish alloy receiver, 28” barrel, 12 gauge, SX4 upland field
2 Savage III Trophy Hunter rifles XP w/Nikon scope, black matte finish

3 Ruger American rifles w/Leupold VX-Freedom scope in Go Wild Camo, Caliber-350 legend

It was determined to drop the Kubota fundraiser and go with a $5.00 shell option instead. 

Under old business, Noreen provided the Board with updated information for the Blaser fundraiser.  It was decided to draw the winner at the Cardinal Classic on Friday, August 21, 2020.  Courtney turned over the records for this project to Ed Detty, and he will be the Chairman going forward.  
Secretary Snively will be ordering bricks for the committee to place in the spring.  She will also have more 50% coupons printed for the trophy room.
Dennis Filo asked if there was any more old or new business to discuss.  Being none, Doug Gormley moved to adjourn.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously and the Foundation meeting was completed.
Respectfully submitted,

Noreen Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary                           
